Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

March 5, 2012
Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Chairman; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Barnes, Eagle/OA Advisor; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Heron; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Hunton; Mr. Croom, J. Ranta, Senior Patrol Leader
February minutes were approved.
Mr. Cannon (Treasurer)

· The Treasurer’s report was presented and approved with some individual account changes.
· Balances due include Washington, DC trip, summer camp and dues for the year.

Josh Ranta (Senior Patrol Leader)

· The scouts enjoyed a great campout at Camp McCrady, and did a good job cleaning up.
· Josh noted several cell phones on the campout, which is a violation of the rules. He will begin confiscating cell phones on future campouts.

· Mr. Cathcart will suggest dates for working on camping and backpacking badges. 
· The next campout is to the ever-popular (and wet) Appalachian Trail on March 23 – 25.
Mr. Barnes (Eagle and OA Advisor)

· R. Smith’s mock Eagle Board is scheduled for Sunday, March 18 at 4:00. His Eagle Board will be March 20.

· J. Williams will attend the OA Ordeal this coming weekend. E. Izett may also attend.
· Mr. Hunton will teach a CPR course for up to six adults on March 17. The course will take most of the day (approximately 9 am to 4 pm). Mr. Wise will find out if wireless connection is available outside of the sanctuary building. All certifications will be for two years. The cost will likely be between $25 and $35, and cover CPR, defibrillator and first aid. The troop needs adult leaders with those certifications.
· The Indian Waters recognition banquet will be on March 22 at Seawell’s, starting at 6:30 pm. Mr. Barnes will attend for Mr. Lee.
· Mr. Wise will pick up books and certificates for C. Blanchette and R. Smith.

· Matt Short would like to have his Eagle ceremony at the next Court of Honor.

Mr. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)

· Camp McCrady was a good campout.

· Many thanks to Colonel Rennebaum for coordinating the campout. In the future, Luke Rennebaum may take over coordination responsibilities. 20 boys attended, and Ryan Short did an especially good job. 
· Several new boys visited the campout as part of their Arrow of Light requirements. One of the main reasons cited for the boys joining our troop is our website. Special thanks to Mr. McGregor for designing and maintaining such an excellent website.
· “Uncle Ed” will be made an honorary Eagle Scout from our troop. The troop agreed on “Mountain Eagle” for his name. A plaque will be presented to his widow.
· The first campout for Grubbies will be gem mining in April.

Mr. Law (Advancements)

· The troop was rechartered in January.

· Mr. Wise completed his Youth Protection training, so the following leaders still need to do likewise:

Ms. McGregor

Mr. Ranta

Mr. Law

Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)

· The Fatz pancake breakfast is scheduled for March 31. Tickets have been distributed, and more are available.

· The top two breakfast ticket salesmen will receive $50 (1st) and $25 (2nd) gift certificates to Sportsman’s Warehouse.

Mr. Croom (Camp Rainey Mountain)
· The next summer camp payment of $100 is due before the end of the month.

· Richard Hunton III and Mr. Kuenzli will be at summer camp all week. Mr. Bebber will attend the first half of the week. Mr. G. Lee will check his schedule for availability. Mr. Croom will check to see if Hunton III is willing and eligible to coordinate the troop during the week.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· The next few campouts are as follows:
March 23 – 25 is the Appalachian Trail (Mr. Hunton is coordinating; Eagle Scout Jesse Richards plans to attend.) We still need scout, adult and vehicle counts.
April 20 – 22 is a gem mine in North Carolina. The mine is approximately 2 ½ hours away.
May 18 – 20 is Hunting Island.
June 10 – 15 is Washington, DC. The Grubbie campout is also in June, with dates yet to be determined.

Mr. Heron (Gem Mining)

· The gem mine the troop is considering has a program for scouts that lasts 3 – 3 ½ hours, and counts toward the geology badge. The program includes information about looking for gems—both on the ground and in creeks. After lunch, scouts can return to any station. The cost is $12 per scout. One night of camping is free. The second night is $10 per tent, so we would encourage double occupancy. The cost per scout would be $15 per scout double occupancy and $20 per scout single occupancy. The troop would pay about $70 - $80 for camping. The scouts will be cooking.
· On April 10 the scouts will host a speaker from the Columbia Gem Society.

Mr. Fletcher (Seabase 2013)

· We need to figure out which adventure we want.
Josh Ranta (SPL)
· Josh suggested that we offer incentives (such as scout knives) to encourage new scouts to reach Tenderfoot rank before camp. The proposal to purchase incentives not to exceed $100 was properly moved, seconded, and approved.
